CPC October 2022 – Monthly Report 
At the October 2022 Monthly CPC Committee meeting we opened with the Serenity Prayer, read the AA Preamble, and made brief introductions. 
The CPC Committee discussed the topic of requests for court signatures through the Area 46 website.  Some groups have processes in place to provide verification of attendance for courts, counselors, employers, etc., for both in person and online meetings, while others do not. 
The CPC District Chairs and DCMs brought this topic up in their District Business meetings to understand if there is a need to educate either the individual requesting the verification or the group that does not have a process.  
We, the CPC Committee, agreed that we can reach out to the individual groups to provide suggestions as to how they might stand up a process for verifying attendance if the group does not already have one.  At the Area Level, we are here to provide suggestions, resources, or even help a group set up a process; but, we are clear that it is up to the individual group to decide how they want to proceed.  The CPC Committee will be available to groups if they want assistance in this area.  It may be as simple as adding an announcement to the meeting format for the chairperson to announce at every meeting or a dedicated trusted servant appointed by the group conscience to process these requests. 
CPC District Chairs, I hope you will attend the next monthly meeting in November and let us know if groups are in need of assistance or would like suggestions on how to be of service to their court mandated members.  
We closed with the Serenity Prayer. 
Next monthly CPC Committee Meetings the second Monday of the month at 7pm on Zoom.  
Topic: Area 46 CPC Committee Meeting
Time: Nov 14, 2022 07:00 PM Mountain Time (US and Canada)
     
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81328918301?pwd=U1ZZYmF3QnQzZiswcEM5WjcrbEVNZz09

Meeting ID: 813 2891 8301
Passcode: CPC

Our Purpose:
The purpose of Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC) committee is to inform professionals and future professionals about A.A. — what we are, where we are, what we can do, and what we cannot do. They at­tempt to establish better communication between A.A.s and professionals, and to find simple, effective ways of cooperating without affiliating
Please join us if any of this sounds exciting to you!!
Yours in Service,
Lori O.
Area 46 CPC Chair
cpc@nm-aa.org
505-990-9326
